
 
 

                
 

Office of the Superintendent of Schools 
 

500 North Broad Street, Elizabeth, New Jersey  07208  ●  Ph: 908.436.6131●  Fax: 908.436.6133 
Email: hugelmol@epsnj.org  ●  Website: www.epsnj.org 

 

Olga Hugelmeyer, Ed.D.   
Superintendent of Schools   

 
 
 
June 30, 2025 
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians: 
 
Elizabeth Public Schools recognizes the important role of providing safe and secure schools and works 
diligently to provide all students the safest and most comfortable learning environment possible.  As 
required by the New Jersey Department of Education, our district contracted Whitman Environmental, an 
environmental engineering consultant, this past 2024-2025 school year to test the quality of the district’s 
water sources at all schools and determine if there was any presence of lead.  The test results are posted on 
the district website. 
 
At the site of Toussaint L’Ouverture-Marquis de Lafayette School No. 6, two sinks were in need of 
remediation and were shut down. 
 
Elizabeth Public Schools will continue to be vigilant and proactive in its approach to maintaining a safe 
and secure learning environment to better allow students to focus on achieving at high levels. 
 
Thank you for your continued support of the Elizabeth Public Schools. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Dr. Olga Hugelmeyer 
Superintendent of Schools 
 
 


